## NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

A public hearing on the following items will be held by the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission on Tuesday, August 1, 2023 at 7:00 p.m.

1800 Washtenaw Avenue – Evans House for Scholars Special Exception Use for Planning Commission Approval - A request to increase occupancy from 65 to 85. No proposed changes to exterior of house located on this 0.85-acre parcel, zoned R2B (Two-Family Dwelling).

2805 Burton Road – Brightdawn Village Site Plan Amendment for Planning Commission Approval - A proposal to reduce the size of the indoor gathering building by approximately 2,000 sq ft, adjust sidewalks and utility leads, relocation of barrier free parking and electric vehicle charging updates per current edition of UDC (Unified Development Code) on this 8-acre site zoned R4B (Multi-family Residential).

This meeting will be held in a hybrid mode, a combination of physically and electronically, which will be noted on the agenda for this meeting when it is published at <a href="https://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx">https://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx</a>.

This meeting will be held in the City Hall Council Chamber, 2nd floor of the Guy C. Larcom, Jr. Municipal Building, 301 E. Huron Street, Ann Arbor.

This meeting will be viewable online or on broadcast television, or may be listened to live via telephone, with public comment done electronically.

- Viewing options will be available on CTN Ann Arbor's website: https://www.a2gov.org/departments/communications/ctn/Pages/watch.aspx
- Procedures for telephone participation and public comment at electronic meetings will be available on the City Clerk's website: <a href="https://www.a2gov.org/departments/city-clerk">https://www.a2gov.org/departments/city-clerk</a>

Information relating to these proposals and public hearings will be linked in the agenda for the meeting when it is published at <a href="https://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx">https://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx</a>. Questions concerning the public hearing may be directed to the Planning Services Unit by emailing <a href="mailto:planning@a2gov.org">planning@a2gov.org</a> or calling (734) 794-6265.

Written comments may be submitted using the City's *eComment* system, which will be available alongside the agenda when it is published at http://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx

Brett Lenart, Ann Arbor Planning Manager, Published in the Washtenaw Legal News 7/16/2023.